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APTA HIGHER EDUCATION SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING 

Saturday, October 11, 2014 • 10:30 a.m. – 12 noon

APTA Annual Meeting & EXPO, Houston, TX

Lanier Grand Ballroom A, Hilton Americas
MINUTES 

Chair: Dr. Jill Hough

Vice Chair: Paul Larrousse

Members in Attendance: Jill Hough, Paul Larrousse, Patrick Gough, Lydia Grose, Jesus Guerra, Lolalisa D. King, Mary Adams, Ryan Daniel, Ferdinand Risco
APTA Staff: Lynne Morsen 
Overview of the Subcommittee:

The Higher Education subcommittee was originally created as a result of the blue ribbon panel. There has not been a good connection with public transit and higher education. One of the major initiatives we hope to accomplish with the subcommittee is to assist the transit industry in making a connection with higher education institutions in order to seek out the next generation of students who will transition into a career in public transportation.
Discussion Items
1. Mentorship Program Update
· Jill Hough discussed mentorship program which was described in the webinar that will be offered at North Dakota State this fall. Ryan Daniel agreed to be a mentor. Jill described the partnership with the University of South Florida and her organization. It was discussed that this program could lead to more internship opportunities for students and transit organizations. Internship opportunities were discussed among member organizations and the opportunity for growth in that area to seek paid internships and college credits to ensure students the experience they will need to succeed in the industry. The issue of funding was raised and having a model or guide program was suggested to help peak interest of agencies and universities alike to give examples of the kind of benefits this kind of program could offer. Paul Larrousse noted his program in conjunction with New Jersey Transit. Ryan Daniel noted his program in conjunction with St. Cloud University. 
Action Items: 

· Get the mentorship program on the three CEO committee agendas and the Transit CEOs Seminar program for Jill Hough to speak on. 
· Jesus Guerra will send copies of internship program materials that speak to liability issues and solutions for unpaid interns to receive college credits and set up conference calls between agencies and academic institutions. Have a follow up webinar session and share the materials with CEO’s. 

· Jesus Guerra will lead the initiative to start the write up to implement an APTA internship standards and guidelines pilot program that will be developed to institute interns receiving a certificate on of completion of their internship program. 
2. HR Committee Webinar Updates 
· The webinar series has been successful. We had the developing mentorship programs webinar on March 19th. OCTA presented their program. Jill Hough presented on the partnership between her academic program and the industry. There were about 100 attendees on this webinar, there were no negative reviews. It was ultimately a success. Many webinar attendees contacted OCTA directly. Information and slides from this webinar have been posted to APTA’s website. 
· On April 16th there was labor management webinar that featured Mary Adams as a discussant. It was discussed that the webinar discussed FMLA and protected leave and employers bringing people back to work after they’ve had leave. There with 50 sites on the call and many good questions. 
· The Internship Best Practices webinar is to take place on August 20, 2014 this was discussed in the last meeting and sparked a lot of dialogue on featuring more programs in the industry and having best practices available to members. 
· Upcoming 2014 Webinars include the: November 19 - Developing Front-Line Workers; December 17 - Engaging Your Frontline Workforce to Streamline Work Processes
3. National Transit Curriculum Update
· The grant was not received for the curricula. The goal now is to finish the 7 modules that would be a semester course that would introduce students to public transit. There was a two-day meeting that included experts in academia, transit CEO’s, consultants who were transit CEO’s to define information that is nice to know versus information that is a need to know. Several of the aforementioned modules were completed during this working meeting and a few were not. These modules were put together before MAP-21 so they need updating. Dr. Steve Polzine from CUTR, who was a partner and member of APTA, is scheduled to teach the curricula. The curricula is being piloted in sections and the goal is to have the course ready for universities and organizations to use. 
4. Workforce Development Planned Projects Update
· Discussed creating an online template for committee members to report their internship and mentorship models currently in place at their agencies. Possibility of showcasing company models during a poster session to ensure our membership is aware of the many great programs carried out across the industry. Create a session focused around internships and mentorships – how they impact our industry’s future success? Working on streamlining programs & reach a larger audience. 
Action Items: 

· Develop and grow new school partnerships
· Promote opportunities to feature students and faculty at APTA
conferences 
· Promote National Transit Curricula Offerings 
· Leverage success of pilot mentorship/internship programs 
Next Meeting – Next round of in-person meetings: 2015 Legislative Conference, Washington, DC; 2015 Bus & Paratransit Conference, Fort Worth, TX
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